
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

January 5, 2024 
 

The Honorable Alejandro Mayorkas 
Secretary 
U.S. Department of Homeland Security 
Washington, D.C. 20528 
 
Dear Secretary Mayorkas: 
 

I am in receipt of your responses to my August 16, 2023 and September 18, 2023 letters, 
declining to appear before the Committee on Homeland Security (Committee) to testify 
exclusively on the unprecedented border security crisis. I am writing again to reiterate my 
request. 

 
The Committee recently completed its nearly year-long investigation into the border 

crisis. As the Department’s Secretary, your testimony is vital to the Committee’s oversight and to 
providing the American public with complete transparency and accountability. 

 
  Also, as you are aware, articles for your impeachment were filed in the House of 

Representatives and were referred to the Committee in November. Accordingly, we have initiated 
impeachment proceedings, of which your testimony will be a part. 

 
As the House of Representatives’ primary committee of jurisdiction for the Department, 

the Committee takes its responsibilities very seriously. I request your participation in an 
afternoon hearing on January 18, 2024. 

 
I request and look forward to your response by January 10, 2024.     

 
Sincerely, 

                                                                        

MARK E. GREEN, M.D. 
Chairman 

 
 
cc: The Honorable Bennie Thompson, Ranking Member 
 Committee on Homeland Security 


